
 

 
 

 

 

OFFICIAL 

The Occupier  Community Relations 

Western House 

1 Holbrook Way 

Swindon 

SN1 1BD 

 

Network Rail 24-hour  

National Helpline  

03457 11 41 41 

  
26 January 2023 

Our reference: SWY 87m 616y  
 
Little Cheverell bridge repairs and road closure 
 
We wanted to let you know that we’ll soon be working in your area to carry out essential 
maintenance to Little Cheverell railway bridge on Cheverell Road, Great Cheverell. We’re sorry for 
the late notice of this work. 
 
Work will involve carrying out repairs to the bridge, cleaning the bridge using a method called grit 
blasting and painting. To assist us with these tasks, we’ll need to remove some vegetation and carry 
out jet washing.  
 
Due to the type of work and equipment we use, we’ll need to close the road at the bridge for the 
majority of the time that we are working. A diversion route (a copy of the route overleaf) will be in 
place and signs on the road will be put out in advance. Closing a road completely is never ideal and 
we’ll re-open the road as soon as it’s safely possible. 
 
Much of our work can be done during the day but for safety, we’ll need to carry out some work 
overnight while trains aren’t running to keep our teams safe. We’ve listed our planned shifts and 
road closures below. Please note this can change. 
 
Lane closure with traffic lights 

Date Shift times 

Monday 6 February  - Friday 24 February  8am and 6pm 

Monday 1 May – Friday 26 May  8am and 6pm 
 
Full road closure 

Date Shift times 
Friday 10 March  – Monday 13 March 10 pm – 8 am 24 hours continuously working 

Saturday 18 March – Sunday 19 March 10pm- 9am 

Monday 3 April – Tuesday 11 April  10 pm – 8 am 24 hours continuously working 

Friday 14 April – Sunday 16 April 10 pm – 8 am 24 hours continuously working  

Saturday 22 April – Monday 24 April 10 pm – 8 am 24 hours continuously working 

Monday 1 May – Friday 12 May  9pm - 6am 
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The nature of our work often means some disturbance is unavoidable. Our teams are aware that 
they are working close to your home, and try to minimise disruption as much as possible, but we 
apologise in advance if you are disturbed during these works.  
  
Contact us 
 

I hope this information is helpful but if you have any questions, there are several 
ways to contact us, by calling our dedicated 24-hour National Helpline on 03457 
11 41 41, visiting www.networkrail.co.uk/contactus or scanning this QR code with 
your phone for more information about living by the railway.  
 
 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Chris O’Connell 
Community Relations Executive 
 

Road Diversion Map – Please note this is the route suited for heavy good vehicles and 
local routes will be available for other vehicles but please check for local restrictions on 
these roads. 
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